
 

 

 

City Hall        December 5, 2022 
 
The Rossville City Council meeting was called to order on Monday, December 5, 2022 at 5:59 pm by Mayor 
James Meyer. 
 
Council members present were Todd Reeves, Trish Heim, Toby McCullough, Dan Glotzbach and Taylor Morelli. 
 
Also present were Doug Schreiner, Harry Hammer III, Brad Kirk, Randy Anderson, Jeffrey Overmyer and Alan 
Zlatnik.  
 
Motion by Todd Reeves to approve minutes of the November 21, 2022 meeting as sent to council on Friday and 
not as revised was seconded by Dan Glotzbach and carried. 
 
The following bills were presented; 
 Ks State Treasurer-Court Fees  $ 1,316.50 EFTPS-Fed Wh   $ 1,039.43 
 EFTPS-FICA       1,859.20 EMPower Retirement        130.00 
 Grace Hier          150.00 Kansas Withholding Tax        491.22 
 KPERS        1,579.71 Alan Zlatnik      1,548.80 
 Tracey Taylor       1,059.11 Lisa Stum      1,353.26 
 Michael Kirk       1,212.09 Randall Anderson     1,051.35 
 Douglas Schreiner         791.28 Frederick White           53.33 
 Harry Hammer III         879.93 Tina Dick         714.73 
 Jacob Akin          267.24 Bank of the Flint Hills          32.00 
 KBI             20.00 U.S. Post Office           10.20 
 Yahoo             23.99 Zoom Video Communications Inc.      14.99 
 Alan Streit          507.92 James Meyer         554.10 
 4 X 4 Land       3,119.78 Continental Research Corp         90.44 
 Doug’s Pharmacy         160.00 GALLS LLC           21.34 
 Gray’s Auto Repair         903.05 KACM Membership        100.00 
 Kansas One-Call System, Inc.          15.60 League of Kansas Municipalities       925.58 
 AFLAC           400.98 Lindyspring Systems          78.72 
 Lowe’s            232.74 Amazon.com         139.85 
 Menards          179.98 Evergy       1,832.58 
 Lands End Business Outfitters        335.36 Roberson Lumber Co. Inc.         16.05 
 Sam’s Club          100.92 Rossville Auto Supply        344.56 
 Shawnee Co. Solid Waste Dept.     7,368.04 Rossville Truck & Tractor Co.       149.95 
 St Marys Computers & Printing        699.85 Yahoo            23.99 
 Zoom Communications           14.99 Titan Cleaning Services        425.00 
 Wehner’s Thriftway         373.02 WTC          907.84 
 Aramark          160.90  
 Total      35,781.49 



  
Motion by Dan Glotzbach to pay bills as presented totaling $35,781.49 was seconded by Toby McCullough and 
carried.  
 
Motion by Taylor Morelli to approve agenda with addition of Tom and Amber Hoffman was seconded by Trish 
Heim and carried.  
 
Tom and Amber Hoffman presented information on plans for solar farm in Jackson County and recommended 
that the City of Rossville look at possible environment and flooding impacts that this project could have on the City 
of Rossville. Following discussion, Mayor and Council thanked Tom and Amber Hoffman for bringing this matter 
to their attention. 
 
Mayor reported on closing of Fastdraws at the end of the month. 
 
Mayor reminded council of dinner scheduled for Wednesday, December 7th. 
 
Clerk presented application from Casey’s General Store for CMB license for sale in original and unopened 
containers. Clerk noted that background check had been completed and fees paid. Motion by Trish Heim to 
approve license was seconded by Dan Glotzbach and carried. 
 
Utility Superintendent Alan Zlatnik reported that auto dialer at sewer lift station would be installed after the 1st of 
the year. 
 
Superintendent Zlatnik reported that two street lights on Main Street were out and J. Warren is scheduled to 
replace at cost of $1,100 per light.  
 
Assistant Police Chief Doug Schreiner presented statistics for November and items to report to council including 
having carpets in office cleaned and that replacement of MDT’s would cost more than previously quoted. Council 
reviewed items with Schreiner and discussed vehicle maintenance. Following discussion motion by Toby 
McCullough to proceed with replacement of MDTs at cost of $15,081.00 was seconded by Todd Reeves and 
carried. 
 
Assistant Police Chief Doug Schreiner reported on incident occurring today where officer Hammer was able to 
assist while off duty. 
 
Motion by Trish Heim to go into executive session for 20 minutes to discuss personnel was seconded by Dan 
Glotzbach and carried. Executive session to be from 7:04 to 7:24pm. Mayor and council to attend. 
 
Council reconvened in open session at 7:24pm. 
 
Resolution regarding structure located at 607A Griswold Street was presented. Following discussion motion by 
Trish Heim to adopt Resolution 22-12-05 setting hearing date of February 21, 2023 at 6:00pm to allow interested 
parties to show cause why structure should not be determined dangerous, unsafe or unfit for human habitation 
and ordered condemned, repaired or demolished was seconded by Todd Reeves and carried. 
 
Council set end of year meeting for Tuesday, December 27, 2022 at 6pm. 
 
Clerk presented letter expressing concerns about the message being sent to other employees by only giving the 
police officers pay raises and asking the governing body to review the current salaries of all employees. Utility 
Superintendent Alan Zlatnik also expressed the upset in his department as result of council action. Mayor noted 
that the goal was to get everybody’s salaries up and they started with police. Mayor to get more information on 
budget. 
 
Motion by Dan Glotzbach to adjourn was seconded by Todd Reeves and carried. Meeting adjourned at 8:01 pm. 
 

Lisa M. Stum 



City Clerk 
 
 


